

## Halsford Park Primary School

Manor Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex, RH19 1LR Tel: 01342 324643

Mrs Claire Spencer – Headteacher

officehp@partnersinlearning.co.uk www.halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk

October 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

## Hindleap Warren Residential Trip - March 2025

We are writing to inform you that during the Spring Term, we have arranged an exciting 3-day residential trip for year 4 to Hindleap Warren in Wych Cross. This will take place on Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> to Friday 21<sup>st</sup> March 2025. Please note that this residential has now changed to two nights as Hindleap now only run on a two-night minimum stay.

Hindleap Warren is a local outdoor adventure activity centre. Year 4 learners will be able to participate in activities which may include Climbing Wall, Orienteering, High Adventure and a Team Challenge all within the beautiful grounds of Hindleap Warren. The total cost of the trip will be approximately £245.00 which includes travel, accommodation and three freshly cooked meals per day. Although the contribution is voluntary, we must point out that these activities cannot take place unless all parents, who are able, are willing to contribute.

We are asking for a deposit of £50.00 per child to reserve their place on this trip.

Please complete this Google Form <a href="https://forms.gle/fEAZMg46REsJfkRx5">https://forms.gle/fEAZMg46REsJfkRx5</a> to indicate if your child will or will not be attending and make payment of the deposit on our School Gateway by Friday 8th November, by following this link: <a href="https://login.schoolgateway.com">https://login.schoolgateway.com</a>

Unfortunately, we do need to advise that if we do not receive the form and deposit, it is very likely a place may not be available for your child at a later date. Please come and talk to us if you have any questions. Moreover, if you do not wish your child to attend, please note that unless ill, no other absence over these days will be authorised.

We will be holding a full information meeting for parents in the Spring Term, but if you have an initial questions, please do not hesitate to speak to one of the year 4 team or Mrs Spencer who will also be accompanying the children. Please also see the attached for information as well as visiting their web site <a href="https://hindleapwarren.org/">https://hindleapwarren.org/</a>

Kind regards,

Mrs Wilcox and Mrs Newell

